OCT. 20, 2010 PLK NEWSLETTER Vicki Kepnes, Editor

PRESIDENT FRANK SMITH called the meeting to order and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. SUE HARDING led us in singing "God Bless America" and offered the invocation. PRESIDENT FRANK welcomed everyone to the 2010 Rose Day Appreciation Dinner. We had members from Magic City, S.E. Summit, Barberton Noon, Norton, All-City, Green, Kenmore, and North Akron Kiwanis Clubs, Manchester, Coventry and Barberton Key Clubs, and Boy Scout troops 101, and 336, and Lambda Chi Alpha Fraternity! There were almost 60 in attendance tonight!!!

BIRTHDAYS

CYNTHIA WEAVER OCT. 21
AL GRZESCHIK OCT. 23
TOM FRY OCT. 26
WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES

DR. TIM & TRICIA HUSSER OCT. 25

CLUB ANNIVERSARIES

BILL ELIAS 21 YEARS

HAPPY DOLLARS



GLEN SHEETS was happy that he was over the minimum for his next bus trip to see Billy Elliot, and his family will be able to go too!!!

LARRY HUNTER had a happy dollar for wife Judy, who is very happy for the first frost that stopped the growing season!!!

CHARLIE KEPNES had two happy dollars. #1 for DR. TIM HUSSER and the great job he has done as our Treasurer, and #2 dollar was for all who walked in the 3.1 mile Making Strides against Breast Cancer Walk on Sunday!!

TOM BURGE our Rose Day Chairman was happy to see so many volunteers attending our Appreciation Dinner tonight!!

ANNOUNCEMENTS

VICKI KEPNES announced that again we will be participating in the Acme Community Cash back Program. She and SANDY ENGLE will be collecting cash register receipts from September 25, 2010 till February 19, 2011. These are the only dates that will be considered. You can drop off at meetings, or at Akron Coin & Jewelry.

BETTY SCHADL spoke about the Camp Y-Noah Haunted Hayride starting on Oct. 16/17, Oct. 22/23, and Oct. 29/30th at Boettler Park. Volunteers are needed for all weekends, and if you are available contact **MIKE** at 330-896-1964 or mikeo@akronymca.org

VICKI KEPNES, BONNIE SMITH, CHARLIE KEPNES, AND SANDY and STEVE ENGLE walked in the Making Strides against Breast Cancer Walk and raised over \$1300 and donations are still coming in. Many thanks to everyone who made this possible.

CIVIC CENTER NEWS

THE LOCK HAS BEEN CHANGED AND IF YOU ARE ONE OF THE MEMBERS NEEDING A KEY, YOU WILL NEED TO REQUEST ONE FROM AL GRZESCHIK OR VICKI KEPNES. OLD KEYS NEED TO BE RETURNED AND MAY BE USED IN THE FUTURE. AL...330-524-2979 OR VICKI...330-618-8795

FLU SHOTS

Flu shots will be available at the Civic Center on Monday, October 25th from 10:00 to 12:00 noon. Call Debbie Fetzer at 330-926-5679 or Leslie Pickard at 330-926-5767 if you have any questions.

ENTERTAINMENT BOOKS

We now have Entertainment books available for

Akron and Canton. Magic City Kiwanis and

All-City are providing them to us and we will

get a commission from Magic City for our
sales. A great gift for friends and family!!

\$30.00 each. Also at Akron Coin & Jewelry,
and Chase Bank on the corner of Center Rd.
and Manchester. See CONNIE NAGY!!

OFFICER OPENINGS

AL GRZESCHIK has challenged members to take two of the three positions available and he will take the third one. We need a President-Elect, Vice-President.

CHARLIE KEPNES, will be our new Treasurer, and is also the Treasurer of the Civic Center. VICKI KEPNES, will become the Assistant Secretary,/Treasurer. Two Board of Directors positions have just opened up. If you would be willing to serve, please contact AL GRZESCHIK at 330-524-2979. This is a critical need right now. If you as a member have someone you think would be a good candidate for office, please speak to them and offer your help!

ROSE SALES REPORT

TOM BURGE announced that 60+ members sold roses this year. 15 members sold 21 dozen or more, with GLEN SHEETS again selling the most individually with 68 dozen, followed by CHARLIE & VICKI KEPNES with 54 dozen, NORM ELIAS with 53 dozen and TOM BURGE with 49 dozen. Manchester and Coventry Key Clubs were in a swift competition, but the winner ended up with Manchester Key Club taking home over \$500. This was more than ANY other group!!! North Akron Kiwanis took home the Podium with the largest sales of any Kiwanis Club participating!! Congratulations to all groups working to help us in this very important project!!

INDUCTION OF NEW MEMBERS

Please attend the meeting to meet our newest members being inducted on Oct. 17th, Lou Ann Derry, and Chuck Seeley!!!

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

OCT. 23	SATURDAY BABY FAIR 10-4
	JOHN S. KNIGHT CENTER

O	CT. 22/23	Y-NOAH HAUNTED	HAYRIDE
---	-----------	----------------	---------

OCT. 27	REGULAR & BOARD MEETINGS
	SANTA DELIVERY MEETING

OCT. 28	KENMORE KIWANIS
	HALLOWEEN PARADE AT
	SHADYSIDE PARK.6:00 P.M.
	\$100 CASH PRIZE AND FOOD

OCT. 29/30 Y-NOAH HAUNTED HAYRIDE